

Pruebas de Acceso a las Universidades de Castilla y León

INGLÉS

Nuevo currículo

Texto para los Alumnos

1 página

TEXT

UNNATURAL DISASTER

The Philippines is accustomed to clearing up after the destruction caused by the dozen or more monsoons that hit the archipelago each summer and autumn. But the island of Luzon is unlikely to recover swiftly from the havoc of last week, when two storms slammed into the coastal areas of Quezon province. The disaster was only partly natural and largely the work of man. Normally, the roots of trees that cover the interior Sierra Madre mountains would absorb the rain. But four decades of logging – much of it illegal – has steadily denuded the island's mountains of trees, so they no longer function as shield or sponge. Instead, they have become powerful delivery systems of floodwater and mud.

When Typhoon Winnie hit the coast last Monday, one resident said: "Houses have been completely swept away and cars and vans have been washed away too." By the time Typhoon Nanmadol had moved away from the coast, at least 640 people were confirmed dead and nearly 400 were missing. Rescue efforts were made almost impossible by blocked roads, washed-out bridges and the storms that succeeded Winnie.

President Gloria Macapagal has suspended all logging and promised severe punishment for lawbreakers, in the face of another reminder of how hazardous it is to fool around with Mother Nature.

QUESTIONS

- 1. Read the text and, according to it, answer the questions. Use your own words. Answers will be assessed from 0 to 1 (3 as a whole).
 - a) Why was this disaster largely due to the work of man?
 - b) What were the consequences of the typhoons?
 - c) Which governmental measures were taken after the disaster?
- 2. Transform or complete the following sentences according to the instructions. Answers will be assessed from 0 to 0.5 each (2 as a whole).
 - a) Put into the passive: President Gloria Macapagal has suspended all logging.
 - b) Complete: If the roots of trees had covered the interior Sierra Madre mountains...
 - c) Write a question to which the underlined words are the answer: *Typhoon Winnie hit the coast <u>last Monday</u>*.
 - d) Transform into reported speech: "Houses have been completely swept away and cars and vans have been washed away too." Begin: One resident said...
- 3. Find a synonym in the text for each of the words below. 0 to 0.25 each answer (1 as a whole).
 - a) quickly
- b) gradually
- c) followed
- d) strict
- 4. Write about one of the following topics, between 70-100 words (0-4 marks).
 - a) A natural disaster you remember.
 - b) What can you do to preserve the environment?